
 
 
 
March 9, 2022 
 
 
Mr. Eric Larson 
Effingham County 
804 S Laurel Street  
Springfield, Georgia 31329 
 
 
RE: ITB No. 21-25-005– 2021  

Road Resurfacing Project 
Labrador Ln. Removal 

 
Mr. Larson, 
 
We would like to formally request that the work on the cul-de-sac of Labrador Lane be omitted from the contract.  
It was originally set up as Alternate No. 2 on the project.  After meeting with EOM and the County on multiple 
occasions, it was determined that the work on Labrador Lane will require more work and items than originally 
intended in the original contract documents.  These improvements would include, but not be limited to: utility 
relocation, reconstructed driveways, drainage ditches and swales, and final stabilization. 
 
I have attached our survey information that we compiled while trying to figure out what we could do to help here.  
However, due to the tight grades and the location of the work impacting multiple homes in a very small stretch of 
right of way, we suggest that the county consider getting a full design on this area.  This would allow for the 
County and EOM to get a solid plan together to include this work in the next contract you bid. 
 
Please advise if you need anything else.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Matthew Betsill 
Project Engineer 
912-245-6088 
matt@mclendonenterprises.com 
 
Cc: Sean Scott, McLendon Enterprises, Inc. 
 Adam Lee, McLendon Enterprises, Inc. 
   




